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Safety of residents and others in the community is priority #1.  In recent months there have been numerous conversations in the community concerning traffic safety and the violation of traffic laws and littering on our streets. 

Management would ask that you please obey the traffic and litter laws
and “Pay It Forward” when you have the opportunity.
 
In this fast pace world in which we live it is sometimes hard to slow down and enjoy what is happening around us.  When you leave your driveway or turn off the Highway into the community one might suggest that you take a deep breath to help you relax.  When inside the gates realize that you only have a short distance to or from the driveway to the gate.  When you see the flashing lights of a Bus; stop and please keep the proper distance of at least 30 feet from the Bus.  When you come to an intersection that has a Stop Sign in your lane; please stop and take the opportunity to “Pay It Forward” by letting another car go first.  The Speed Limit in Beau Chene is 25 MPH; please obey the speed limit.
 
Beau Chene falls under the jurisdiction of the St. Tammany Parish Traffic Ordinance.  The following is a link to view the Ordinance.   http://www.bchoa.org/information/parish-information/ .  We have asked the St. Tammany Parish Sheriff's Office to patrol the community and write tickets when they see violations.  We have asked residents to be proactive and call the Sheriff’s Office when they see a violation taking place.  Please do not litter but instead “Pay It Forward” and when you see litter in your neighbor’s yard take the time to pick it up.
 
Working together we can make a difference in the lives of those around us if we just simply slow down a little and “Pay It Forward”.  Should you have any questions or concerns please direct your inquiries to Scott Day via email at scottd@bchoa.org or by phone at 985-231-6285.


